
Westside Quilters Guild Newsletter 
January 2021 

Join us for our next meeting 

on Zoom: 

Mon, Jan 18, 2021  

@ 6:30 PM  
Watch your e-mail for details.   

I believe most of us have leapt into 2021 with hope and enthusiasm for 
great things ahead.  A fresh new start is a good thing, much like finally 
cleaning out that old junk drawer or closet. I hope we all have plans to 
learn new techniques and tee hee.. find new motivations to buy more fab-
rics!!  

Is it just me or is 2021 the year of the BOM.. 
Every where I turn in my emails, I see dozens 
and dozens of 2021 Blocks of the Month. 
I  happen to be most excited about the one 
announced on January 1st with a drum roll 
presentation on The Quilt Show, called Color 
My World. I may have to indulge and start yet 
one more project.  

Was thinking, while we are still in our virtual existence, it might be fun if 
others of you have found similar inspirations and would like to gather a 
like audience via ZOOM, that could offer a "small group" virtually using 
our Guild ZOOM account, and enjoy chatting while quilting with other 
members.  If you would like to be a part of such, or the organizer/host of 
such, reach out to a guild officer or chairperson and let's make it hap-
pen.  Heidi has seen a growing enthusiasm for our scheduled Sewing 
Saturdays (and Weekends) being held open via ZOOM for drop in attend-
ance.  It's been great to chat and sew right from our own sewing areas!! 
Hope you will join us for the next Saturday scheduled for the 16th.  Watch 
your email for the link to join in. 

Have a Wonderful January, and you will be seeing me at our next Guild 
General Meeting on January 18th.  I’ll be ZOOMing in from Kalispell, MT, 
with a brief sneak peek of Judy Niemeyer's Retreat Center. 

JudyQ 
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Inside this issue: 

A Note From the President…   

Upcoming Programs…   

Though we can’t meet in person, we can still have great programs!   Our 
Program Committee has been very busy arranging these virtual programs 
and speakers:   
  

 January:  Becky Goldsmith, Piece of Cake Quilting  
 February:  Barbara Eikmeier, Barb’s Favorites, “It’s all in the Sashing”  
 March:  UFO Reveal   

https://pieceocake.com
https://www.barbsfavorites.com/


Sewing Saturday  
Join us for a virtual Sewing Saturday on January 16th. No reserva-
tions required! Sewing is not required, just pop in and say hello, 
stay for a minute, hour, half day or all day. Share your projects, 
ask for fabric advice, color choices, quilting designs or a great rec-
ipe!!! (We learned about homemade cranberry liqueur last month). 
If you want to sew, that’s great too, I need to decide on which of 
my bazillion projects to work on!!! 
I will be on all day to lend a hand with technology. Power up your 
devices and sign in any time after 9:00 am. There will be no wait-
ing room this time, once you log in you are in the meeting. 
 

Hope to see you on Saturday! 
 

Join Zoom Meeting 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86951745269?
pwd=WXJoNDlNZjRWclliOU91STlOYXc2dz09 
  

Meeting ID: 869 5174 5269 
Passcode: 108575 

Our January speaker is Becky Goldsmith of Piece O’Cake Quilts. Many of us have 
admired Becky’s quilts over the years. What a treat it will be to hear Becky speak 
and show us some of her quilts. Her topic will be, “My Quilt Top is Finished—Now 
What?” She will take us through the process of making decisions about batting, 
backing, quilting (yourself or quilt-by-check), quilting thread and designs, marking 
quilts…and SO much more! Becky has a real passion for this topic and it is one of 
her most often requested lectures. Be sure to have a pen and paper handy when 
you log into this Zoom meeting. You may want to take notes!   

Becky Goldsmith is an award-winning quilter who travels to teach quilting both na-
tionally and internationally. Her classes are always interesting and informative, with 
an emphasis on teaching techniques that help you improve your sewing skills with-
out making you crazy. 
Becky met Linda Jenkins, her partner in Piece O’Cake Designs, at a meeting of the 
Green Country Quilters’ Guild in Tulsa, OK in 1986. They started Piece O'Cake in 
1994 and, since then, have published more than 30 books and hundreds of pat-
terns, including 7 Blocks of the Month. Linda is mostly retired now while Becky con-
tinues writing books and patterns.   

Becky says that, for all of us, making quilts is interesting, fulfilling, and challenging—
and that being a member of the quilting community is an added bonus. She never 
imagined that being a quilter would become her life’s work, but she’s so happy that it 
did!   

Visit www.pieceocake.com to see more! 

January Program:  Becky Goldsmith 

Sewing Saturdays:  

Sat, Jan 16, 9AM—6PM 

Sat, Mar 20, 9AM—6PM 

Sat, Apr 17, 9AM—6PM 

Sewing Weekend: 

Fri-Sun, Feb 19-21 

For questions,  
please e-mail or text Heidi. 

nesheim.sh@gmail.com  
530-859-2381 

 
Don’t want to type in that link?  

Watch for the e-mail blast with a 
click-able link to the meeting.   

Page 2 January 2021 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86951745269?pwd=WXJoNDlNZjRWclliOU91STlOYXc2dz09
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/86951745269?pwd=WXJoNDlNZjRWclliOU91STlOYXc2dz09
http://www.pieceocake.com/
mailto:nesheim.sh@gmail.com


UFO  CHALLENGE  2020…  Oops!  Now 2021 
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So it’s 2021; and for the March general guild meeting, we will 
have our UFO reveals, finally !!!!   If you are interested in tak-
ing part in the reveal, you are asked to mail your $3.00 entry 
fee to Westside Quilters Guild at PO Box 1036, North Plains 
Or 97133 – payable to WQG.  We do not need your list of pro-
jects this year.   This is $3 total, not per entry. 

UFOs are “unfinished projects”.  This year’s UFO Challenge 
will include your quilting creations and anything we’ve had 
classes or workshops for – quilts, wallets and bags are UFOs 
– anything quilting related.  Only started projects qualify - if 
you have the fabric, but hadn’t started yet, it doesn’t qualify for 
the challenge.   And, they must be completed projects – quilted, binding done and a label on the 
back.   

It seems everything we are doing has some COVID attachment to it, and the UFO Challenge is no 
different.  We have all been working hard in our sewing and quilting arena and have finished many 
projects.  Although we would love to see each and every one of your creations, we do have to 
place a limit on what is shown during the meeting.  You can pick “3”  of your favorites, your most 
challenging, your “most whatever” you like and email a picture of each of those to Jane Hogue 
at  jhogue.or@gmail.com.  The deadline for submitting your photos is Friday, March 12th.  We 
are again doing this by Power Point, and Jane has agreed to create our presentation.  (THANK 
YOU, THANK YOU JANE!)  Jane will create a numbered list of participants, and that will be 
emailed to you prior to the meeting.  During the presentation, be sure to watch for your place and 
be ready to un-mute and talk about your entries. 

Patty Dobbs, our leader for this event, will also have the list of entries.  There will be prizes award-
ed and announced after the presentation.  The number of prizes and the amount of each prize will 
be determined by the number of entries for this reveal – the prizes come from the total of the $3.00 
entry fees paid.  Also, you need to send an email to Patty Dobbs (patrickdbbs88@q.com) telling 
her how many UFO projects you actually finished.  Your name will be entered into the drawing for 
prizes this many times.  Example:  Connie completed 18 projects so she will have 18 tickets in the 
drawing for a chance at a prize.  After the meeting/drawing, Patty will notify the Guild Treasurer 
(Penni Eagan) and she will mail your prize money. 

If you have any questions, please contact Patty Dobbs – her information is in the directory. 

mailto:jhogue.or@gmail.com
mailto:patrickdbbs88@q.com


 

A Note From Membership... 

2020 - 2021 Guild Officers 

Name Office E-mail Phone 

Judy Block President grannab@gmail.com  503-780-9339 

Susan 
Greathouse 

VP-Education greathouse4512@comcast.net (503) 320-0927 

Marilyn  

Alexander 
VP-Charity marilyn.alexander.ld@gmail.com (503) 647-7562 

Heidi  

Nesheim 
Secretary nesheim.sh@gmail.com (530) 859-2381 

Penni Eagan Treasurer PenniEaganQuilts@gmail.com (602) 622-7188 

Connie 
Gaebel 

Programs CountryQuilter06@gmail.com (503) 647-5830 

Renee 
Friberg 

Ways & 
Means 

ReneeFriberg@gmail.com (503) 840-8638 

Chase  

Lawrence 
Membership l.chaselawrence@gmail.com.  (503) 267-6129  
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Have a friend that would like to attend our meeting as a guest?   

Please e-mail Chase Lawrence (l.chaselawrence@gmail.com), so Chase can send them a link to 
join our Zoom meeting.  .   

We’re happy to have them visit twice, then we’d love to have them join. 

Zoom Meeting Tip of the Day:   
 

Blow on the wine in your mug,  
so everyone else in the meeting thinks it’s coffee! 

mailto:grannab@gmail.com
mailto:greathouse4512@comcast.net
mailto:marilyn.alexander.ld@gmail.com
mailto:nesheim.sh@gmail.com
mailto:PenniEaganQuilts@gmail.com
mailto:CountryQuilter96@gmail.com
mailto:ReneeFriberg@gmail.com
mailto:l.chaselawrence@gmail.com
mailto:l.chaselawrence@gmail.com


Oregon Garden Retreat   

Recognizing that Easter weekend is April 2-4, the retreat has been moved to April 9-11.  
 
We continue to monitor state and local emergency orders and will adjust our retreat plan according-
ly. Balance payments for the retreat will not be due until March 12th, since the retreat date has 
moved forward. As more is known about the COVID restrictions, we will update guild members on 
the status of the retreat. I have been asked if there is still room and if there is a waiting list. We 
have room for up to 60 attendees, so there is room for more members; and I currently do not have 
a waiting list.  
 
Stay safe and quilt happily till we can meet 
again in person! 
 
Robbie 
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Oregon Garden Retreat 
(Note the 2nd DATE CHANGE!) 
• April 9—11, 2021 
• $250 (double) or $360 (single) 
• Still time/room for more attendees!   

Featured Business—My Little Quilt Shop  

My Little Quilt Shop business owner April Prestwick has been a WQG 
business member for several years.  You’ll get a chance to hear from 
her during this month’s Zoom meeting, when she’ll take a few minutes 
to talk about her business.   

April purchased her long arm machine to complete her own quilts, but 
it wasn’t long before a few friends convinced her to quilt for them.  Her 
specialty is edge-to-edge quilting designs.   

April moved from Arizona to Oregon for a job.  She joined WQG and 
completed many charity quilts while she sharpened her skills and 
eventually opened her business.  When she lost her fulltime job in a 
layoff, April decided to use the down time to take on a kitchen remodel before selling her home.  
She put her business on hold during the work.  (I’m really impressed that she did most of the work 
herself!)  The house sold, and April moved into her new home at the beginning of the Corona virus 
shutdown.  It was months before a technician could to come set up her long arm in her new home.  
She’s up and running now, and ready to take on some business.   

In her daytime job, April is a contracts manager.  She quilts in the evenings and on weekends.   

Please submit your newsletter articles to Sharon Kennedy, SharonFromOregon@yahoo.com.   

Articles are due by the Friday after the first Monday of the month.  (AKA the Friday after the Board meeting.) 



We have two rewards programs that you can use to help earn money for guild projects:  Amazon 
Smile and Fred Meyer Rewards.  Please consider participating in these.     

This last quarter, we received $67 and some change from Fred Meyer Donations.  We are signed 
up with Fred Meyers Reward Program and Amazon Smiles.  It all adds up, and we should be doing 
this especially now that we are losing out on some income while we cannot meet together at our 
regular general meetings.  Your family and friends can also specify that their donations go to 
Westside Quilters Guild, if they aren't already donating through either of the organizations.  Let's not 
let those dollars go to waste! 

We are also getting signed up with Bottle Drop Give. (Thanks to Heather Perez for bringing this to 
my attention!)  Your bottle deposits can go to the guild, once we're on board; so if this is something 
you'd like to participate in, you can start saving your bottles and cans.  All or a percentage of your 
deposits can be donated.  More information to follow…   

Below is what you need to get set up with Amazon Smile and Fred Meyer Rewards.  

 Amazon.com: If you shop at Amazon.com, you can choose 
Westside Quilters Guild as your charity, and as you shop, the 
guild gets a little bit, too.  

Here is the link: AmazonSmile: You shop. Amazon gives. 

Once you’re signed up, you just shop as you normally would.  Make sure your web address 
bar reads “smile.amazon.com,” and your purchases will count toward our quarterly earnings.     

 Fred Meyer Rewards: Register your Fred Meyer Rewards card and choose 
Westside Quilters Guild as your Charity of Choice. That’s all there is to it! 
You still get your Rewards and gas discounts, and the guild gets a little in 
our coffers.  

Here’s the link to sign up:  www.fredmeyer.com/communityrewards   

Thanks, 

Renee Friberg, Ways & Means Chair 

Two Rewards Programs that Support our Guild  
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Warning:  There’s a serial quilter on 
the loose.  We have reason to believe 

she’s following a pattern… 

http://smile.amazon.com/gp/charity/change.html/ref=smi_se_abtpo_change_cycsc
http://www.fredmeyer.com/communityrewards


When you sign into Zoom, you can change your user name so that we all “know” who we are seeing 
on screen.  This also helps our membership team note who is in attendance, just as we do during 
our in person meetings.  If you are bound and determined to keep your unidentifiable name, please 
use the chat function in Zoom or email Chase to let her know who you are!   

If you are using Zoom on a desktop or laptop computer, move your mouse to the three dots in the 
upper right corner, select “rename” and type in your name (first name is fine, first name and last ini-
tial if you’re one of many with the same first name).  If you are using Zoom on an iPhone or iPad, 
you will need to tap on “Participants” at the bottom of the screen, then tap on your name and type in 
the correct info.  This process will work once you’ve entered our meeting. If you want to change it 
for all meetings, you may change it in your Zoom account.  

If you are using another device that I haven’t covered, the direc-
tions may still be the same. Do a search for “how to rename in 
Zoom on (your device type)” for the exact instructions.  

We are all learning more about Zoom every time we have a meet-
ing!  If you have questions or suggestions, please feel free to 
email me or our guild president, Judy Block, and let us know.  

Thanks! 

Joyce Greenfield 

Education Corner—Quilt Stories for Children  

Tech News & Tips—Changing Your Screen Name 
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Do you know a young person who likes to read?  Or maybe a very young person who likes to be 
read to?  And did you also know that there are many children’s books that have stories centered 
around quilting?  Bev Halperin, co-chair of the Guild Education Committee, has a large collection of 
quilting related books for children of all ages.  According to Bev, “Probably my favorite is The Quilt-
maker's Gift and its prequel, The Quiltmaker's Journey by Jeff Brumbeau. Other titles include: Quilt 
of Dreams by Mindy Dwyer,  The Keeping Quilt by Patricia Polanco, The Quilt Story by Tony John-
ston, and Sam Johnson and the Blue Ribbon Quilt by Lisa Ernst.” 

We hope to be able to show more of these once we resume in-person guild meetings.  In the 
meantime, many of these books are available on Amazon or can be ordered from your favorite 
bookstore.  Check them out! 



Happy Birthday to You!  

Please submit your photos for the slide show by Friday, January 15th  
 

Jane Hogue puts together a slide show for our monthly meetings.  Please 
send her 1-3 pictures (front, back and/or close-up) of each quilt that you 
would like to talk about.  You may also include details like size information, 
the name of the pattern, pattern maker or inspiration, fabric information, 
etc.  She will incorporate that into your slide.  You will be able to talk about 
your piece, just as we do when we are meeting in person.   
 

Send your pictures by the Friday before the meeting to 
jhogue.or@gmail.com.   
 

If you have questions, please call Jane @775-742-3858.   

January Show-N-Tell   
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January Birthdays 
Maria Fenstermaker ············· Jan 2 

Marcia Elliot ······················· Jan 10 

AnnMarie Cowley ················ Jan 11 

Denise Lancaster ················ Jan 11 

Martha Robertson ··············· Jan 13 

Lori Haugsten ····················· Jan 16 

Cheryl Ferris ······················ Jan 20 

Dana Markunas ·················· Jan 22 

Sharon Kennedy ················· Jan 26 

Paulina Brie Kriebel ············· Jan 26 

Diane Bohan ······················ Jan 27 

Marci Yoder ························ Jan 29 

Karen Anderson ·················· Jan 30 

February Birthdays 
Julia Shephard ················· Feb 1 

Kathy Whisman ················ Feb 4 

Mary Ann Hotrum ············· Feb 6 

Betsy Sayre ···················· Feb 9 

Carolyn Drosd ················· Feb 10 

Susan Greathouse ············ Feb 13 

Deb Davis ······················· Feb 14 

Sherry Smith ··················· Feb 19 

Bella Dvir ························ Feb 21 

Shirley Bentson ················ Feb 22 

Joan Courtney ················· Feb 25 

Kahren Nielsen ················ Feb 25 

Rhenda Wilson ················ Feb 26 

Pretty wild how we used to eat cake  

after someone had blown on it!   

Those were good times… 

mailto:jhogue.or@gmail.com


 
 

WQG Calendar of Events 
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Sat, Jan 16 
Sewing Saturday on Zoom, 9 AM—6 PM 

(see page 2 for details, watch your e-mail for the Zoom link) 

Mon, Jan 18 
WQG Monthly General Meeting, 6:30 PM on Zoom  

(see page 2 for program info, watch your e-mail for the Zoom link) 

Mon, Feb 1 WQG Monthly Board Meeting, 6 PM on Zoom   

Mon, Feb 15 WQG Monthly General Meeting, 6:30 PM on Zoom 

Fri—Sun 

Feb 19-21 

Sewing Weekend (See details on page 2) 

Fri:  2 PM—8 PM, Sat:  9 AM—8 PM, Sun:  9 AM—3 PM 

Mon, Mar 1 WQG Monthly Board Meeting, 6 PM on Zoom   

Mon, Mar 15 WQG Monthly General Meeting, 6:30 PM on Zoom 

Sat, Mar 20 Sewing Saturday on Zoom, 9 AM—6 PM 

Fri—Sun 

Apr 2  - 4  

Oregon Garden Retreat  

(There’s still time to grab a seat!  See page 5 for details.) 

It’s that time again to select a Nominating Committee (or chairperson) to consider new Board Mem-
bers for our upcoming leadership of the Guild.. We have such a plentiful group of talent and willing-
ness to serve… or what I call “paying it forward,” giving time for a cause we believe in.  Please give 
a moment to make contact with me or other Board Members if you’d like to play a part in helping out 
our Guild.   
It has been an honor for me to serve as your President.  I have loved every minute and situation that 
has allowed me to be involved, however my personal/business life has over filled my life, and I want 
to share this opportunity with you. We also have positions to consider after 2yrs+ of service for VP 
Education, VP Charity, Secretary, Treasurer and Ways & Means.  We need you and would love to 
have you aboard!!  
Thank you for your consideration!   
JudyQ, WQG President   

Nominating Committee—Please Volunteer!   



Member Survey Says... 

This month’s survey is brought to you by our members with first names starting with O—Z, 
plus some WQG Board members.  Thanks to all who responded.     
 

Survey Question:  What was your best quilty accomplishment in 2020?  What are your 
quilty goals/resolutions for 2021?    
 

• Patty Weightman:  I was commissioned to make a memory quilt for a lady I met on a plane!  I 
completed it early in 2020. She sent me a box of "stuff" with just a note of what was grand-
mother's, grandfather's, daughter's, hers & her sister's. Literally, just pieces of "stuff". Mailed it 
to her east coast home, even though she was stuck in California when the lock down hap-
pened. Months later, when she finally got home to open the box, I received the nicest note. 
She wrote that she wanted to call, but she becomes so overwhelmed & cries whenever she 
looks or talks about it!   

I don’t really do resolutions. Just gonna try to keep myself & family healthy & happy!  Looking 
forward to getting together with friends again. Looking forward to a better year. Just generally 
looking forward!   

• Sue Nichols:  My greatest quilty accomplishment in 2020 was delivering 37 quilts to a long 
armer in Stayton OR who was collecting for those who were burned out in the terrible fires in 
Oregon this year,  These came from both a group of friends who meet weekly at my home 
(until March of 2020) and my own collection. They collected over 3000!! 

For 2021, I want to do a large Judy Niemeyer for my queen bed.  Feel more confident after do-
ing her workshop. 

• JudyQ Block:  I am most excited about the photo journal Power Point that I created as a visu-
al documentation of the quilts that I have made since I began quilting in 1972 (with the excep-
tion of those given away prior to photographing them..) This is an ever growing project, includ-
ing current works.  Many of the photos were taken out of doors amongst nature, which adds, I 
think, to the memories.  My goals for 2021 are to continue to "catalog" my quilting journey to be 
visual and documentary to include fabric selection, motivations, and a more detailed timeline of 
my quilting journey.  

• Heidi Nesheim:  My best quilt accomplishment in 2020 was FINALLY finishing an applique 
quilt I started in 1998!  My 2021 goal:  make six charity quilts.  

• Sherry Smith:  I did my first Bonnie Hunter Mystery Quilt "Frolic" and finished it!  And a lot of 1 
1/2" pieces included!  Yikes! 

• Tricia Russell:  My greatest 2020 quilty accomplishment was finishing and gifting my grand-
mother a quilt. She never in a million years thought I would make one just for her. The quilt 
pattern was a kit purchased from Fiddlesticks Quilt Shop in Vancouver called “Sunny Side Up” 
by Corey Yoder. Her nickname has always been little miss sunshine, so it was perfect! 

My 2021 quilty goals are to continue the list of UFOs as well as work on quilting with fabric I 
have for charity quilts.   

 Syrena Glade:  Honestly, I didn't accomplish anything in 2020. The bird blocks I 
designed for the next bird quilt are waiting to be quilted, and I haven't touched my 
machine since the one sewing Saturday I was able to attend a few months ago. 
Before that the last time I did any sewing was at the retreat in February.   

(Editor’s note:  Syrena did continue drawing in 2020.  You can see samples on her Instagram 
page:  https://www.instagram.com/syrena_art/) 
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https://www.instagram.com/syrena_art/?hl=en


Member Survey Says… (Continued) 

Survey Question:  What was your best quilty accomplishment in 2020?  What are your 
quilty goals/resolutions for 2021?    
 

• Robin O’Neil:  I quilted my first (and second) big quilt by machine. Never did it before, and it 
taught me a lot. Hope to get back to teaching workshops in 2021!   

• Tryna Hermanson:  2020 - Best accomplishment - completed my first English Paper Pieced 
mini-quilt and finished my kids' sports t-shirt quilts.   

2021 - Goal - to only work on projects I love, to get rid of the extras.   

• Patty Dobbs:  For 2020 I finished some UFOs!!!  For 2021 finish more UFOs!!!  I’m not 
sure where they come from, but I’m pretty sure I collect them or make them myself; but 
it’s my calling that they become real and not die in a box!   

• Christina Todd:  My best quilty accomplishment in 2020 was completing a Joyce Gieszler 
mystery quilt top from 2018.  Would not have accomplished this without my quilty friend, Sha-
ron!  (Editor’s Note:  My pleasure, Tina!  It was fun sewing with you.)   

• Ruth Voelker:  I must say that my best quilty accomplishment was creating a quilt for a cousin 
with his grandmother’s hand embroidered squares.  I chose the pattern, pieced it and complet-
ed the quilt by free-motion quilting it on my domestic machine; something I hadn’t tackled on a 
large quilt before.  By the end of the year, I took great satisfaction in knowing that I have 
worked on and completed so many fun items -  quilt tops, little mini zipper bags, wall hangings 
and pillows with catchy phrases, free standing lace embroidered ornaments for family and 
friends, table runners, and a photo collage still in progress  This enthusiasm for creating things 
from fabric is what has helped keep me motivated, has brought me joy and has helped keep 
me connected to many of my wonderful friends throughout a very difficult year for all of us. 

I’m not a big resolutions person, but I want to continue to challenge myself to learn something 
new, work steadily through my 40+ works in progress, get several quilt tops quilted so I can 
use them, and not the least of all, empty a few stored fabric bins.  Should keep me out of trou-
ble for a while, eh?   

• Paulina Kriebel:  I have only made a few large quilts in the last 18 years—too busy with my 
wearable art business. Covid 19 shut that down; and from May until now, I made over 40 large 
quilts—mostly bed/queen sized.   

Goals for next year:  balancing my time making big quilts and building 
clothing inventory for when craft fairs and quilt shows return.   

• Robbie Berg:  My best accomplishment was trying several new tech-
niques and sorting out how to get fabric and supplies during COVID.  

My goals for this year are to finish at least 1/2 my UFOs! 

• Susan Greathouse:  Best quilty accomplishment:  Finishing the Fancy 
Forest quilt I started five years ago as a beginner quilter at a Fabric De-
pot class!   

For 2021, to improve my accuracy and consistency with cutting and sewing, and to do more 
paper piecing.  

• Toni Beattie:  My biggest accomplishment during the Covid time was finishing my autumn Bal-
timore quilt that I’ve been working on for years.  My plan for this year is to continue to finish up 
major UFO’s  
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Member Survey Says… (Continued) 

Survey Question:  What was your best quilty accomplishment in 2020?  What are your 
quilty goals/resolutions for 2021?    
 

• Connie Gaebel:  Best Quilty Accomplishment: I joined two BOM projects this last year - I 
know, crazy.  Anyway, I have stayed on top of each month and completed the tops of both 
BOMs in the first year.  They are both ready to be quilted.  This is such a great feeling.  Now to 
return to my other BOMs that I have not completed 

2021 Goals:  I have several quilt tops that are completed and need quilting.  I am just now set-
ting up a recently purchased quilting frame and am excited to start the quilting process.  My 
goal this year is to complete my UFOs before starting new projects.  We'll see how long that 
lasts, just this morning I fell in love with a quilt pattern that is screaming my name.  But, we all 
need goals and I am excited about quilting my UFOs.   

• Sharon Kennedy:  I didn’t get a lot of quilting done this year, but I did get my scraps orga-
nized—and that is a HUGE accomplishment!  I have several scrappy UFOs that I’d like to fin-
ish . Maybe some will show up in the reveal during our March program…   

Page 12 January 2021 

This month's block is called "Anvil.”  You can find the directions here:  
https://www.quilterscache.com/A/AnvilBlock.html  
 

If you have questions, please contact Deborah Bolton directly at  
DeborahBolton11@yahoo.com.   
 

To enter, e-mail a photo of your completed entry blocks to Deborah by 
Friday, January 15.  After the winner is drawn during the January 18th guild meeting, Deborah will 
email all entrants with details about who won, so blocks can then be mailed directly to the winner.   
 

Stitch on!  .Deborah Bolton 

Block of the Month  

Keeping Up With the WQG…  

Did you know that the Westside Quilters Guild is active on multiple social media platforms?   

 Blog:  http://www.westsidequilters.org/ 

 Facebook:  http://www.facebook.com/hillsboroquilts   

 Instagram:  https://www.instagram.com/explore/tags/westsidequiltersguild/ 

 E-mail (general info):  WestsideQuiltersGuild@outlook.com  

 And just in case you need our mailing address:   

Westside Quilters Guild 
P.O. Box 1036 
North Plains, OR  97133 

https://www.quilterscache.com/A/AnvilBlock.html
DeborahBolton11@yahoo.com
http://www.westsidequilters.org/
https://www.facebook.com/hillsboroquilts
https://www.instagram.com/explore/tags/westsidequiltersguild/
mailto:WestsideQuiltersGuild@outlook.com


Tanasbourne RV & Mini Storage 
 

Secure units of all sizes;  
RV and vehicle storage; 

moving and storage  
supplies available. 

21300 NW Cornell Road 
Hillsboro, OR 97124 

503-690-1923 
tanasbournemini.com 

WQG Business Members 
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http://tanasbournemini.com/


WQG Business Members 

Page 14 January 2021 



Page 15 January 2021 

Need a quilt show fix?  Here’s a FREE virtual one! 


